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Erik Carlsson’s arrival at Uluru in his 1927 DIC Delage 

 

 
 

  

Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

The vehicle depicted on the Club 

emblem is the Ziegler steam 

powered horseless carriage built at 

Allansford, near Warrnambool, 

around 1900. 

https://wdhvc.com.au/
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Club Office Bearers for 2020-21 
Position Name(s) Home Mobile 

President Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Vice President Bryan O’Meara   

Secretary Ian Rees  0418567579 

Assistant Secretary Martin Dunstan   

Treasurer Ross Millard  0438335173 

Assistant Treasurer Annette Cuolahan - Phone After Hours Only  0477826430 

Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake   

Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 55625803 0407041606 

General Committee Graham Conn, Geoff Houston,  
Ted Drake, Bryan O’Meara,  
Peter Carter, Martin Dunstan,  
Roy Begelhole, Ian Chislett, Karen Carter 

  

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson - (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)  0437938090 

Webmaster Frances Guyett - (fguyett@live.com.au)   

Assistant Newsletter Editor Karen Carter 55692270  

Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Club Captain    

Mid Week Captain Wally & Doreeen Mellis  55626259 

Promotions Officer Martin Dunstan   

Membership Officer Ian Rees  0418567579 

Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 
Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Ken Perrett 
Mark Stephens 
Jacob Hinkley 
Jason Hinkley 

55628169 
55629223 
55692270 

 
0459292230 
0429692270 
0407059469 
0428527139 
0415468799 

Librarian Roy Begelhole 55628169  

Engine Committee Graham Conn, David Crowe-Owen, 
Kelvin Boyle, Geoff Houston,  
G McCleod. Ian Chislett 

  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   

Federation Reps Ashley Wright, Ian Chislett   

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 
Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Roy Begelhole 
Graham Conn 
Ian Rees 

 
 
 
 
55628169 
 

0428123364 
0408529296 
0428527139 
0438863236 
 
0407041606 
0418567579 

Club Plate Officer Brian McGarvie   

Maintenance Doug Byron, Ben Dinwoodie, Ted Drake   

Catering Bev Conn   
 

  

mailto:fguyett@live.com.au
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Events Calendar: August 2021 to November 2021 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

August 2021 
Fri 27th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 29th  
Club Run to Camperdown Clock 
Tower  

11:00 am 
Meet at Clubrooms at 11am and 
Camperdown at mid-day for lunch at 
Hampton Hotel 

 

September 2021 

Wed 8th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 9th  Mid-week run Charlies 1:30 pm 
Charlies Port Fairy. Leaving opposite 
service station at Dennington at 1.30 

 

Sun 19th  Colac Monaro Cruise 
10:00 am 

to 3:00 pm 
Colac Showgrounds Open to all 
Holden Models 

 

Fri 24th General Meeting & AGM 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 26th  Club Run  t.b.c.   
October 2021 

Fri 8th  Proposed 3 day club run  
To Horsham and beyond. Anyone 
interested to contact Roy (55628169) 

 

Wed 13th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 14th  Mid-week run  t.b.c.   

Fri 29th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sat 30th Warrnambool Show    

Sun 31st Club Run  t.b.c.   
November 2021 

Wed 10th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 11th  Mid-week run  t.b.c.   

Fri 26th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 28th  Club Run  t.b.c.   

 

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December and January at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 

Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can attend. 

The deadline for inclusion in the Newsletter is the Tuesday one week before the Monthly meeting. 
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President’s Report  
Hello to all members, partners and families, 
Now that the latest Covid shutdown is finished, we can get back to our club runs 
and general meetings once again! 
The AGM is in September at the same meeting as the regular monthly general 
meeting and nomination/voting forms will be out in next month newsletter and we 
will be looking for some volunteers for vacant positions. 
Please bring masks to all club meetings, log into the attendance book at the door 
and comply with whatever restrictions are in force at the time. 
Club Calendars will be for sale at the August General Meeting for $15.00 each so 
bring along cash or call myself or Ian Rees to arrange pick up. There should be our 

new Club pens at this meeting too which are good quality and are $3, More about the pens when we get 
them. 
We now have 378 Members plus partners in the Club. This is about 10 more than this time last year, so 
please make new members welcome. 
The August Coffee Run was at Lava Cafe in Warrnambool and attended by about 20 members for a good 
chat. The next Coffee Run is on Thursday the 9th of September. Meet at 1.30 PM at Dennington to travel to 
Port Fairy and Charlie's at East Beach or meet there at 2 PM. 
Please support all our sponsors, Port Fairy Tyre and Battery Service and King Cole Direct Fruit Supply. 
To all who are not feeling well, I hope you are feeling better soon. 
CHEERS FOR NOW 
Ken Perrett, Club President. 

 

Roy’s Rally – Horsham October 8, 9, 10th 
Schedule: 

Friday 8th: Depart Warrnambool and to Penshurst for morning tea at 10 am. Then to Dunkeld, Halls Gap 
and Horsham at 6pm. Dinner at Toys Garden. 

Saturday 9th: To Nhill Aviation Centre at 10 am - $10 per person. Nhill to Jeparit to Rainbow and lunch and 
homestead admission $22.50 pp. Then silo art trail. 

Sunday 10th: The Stick Shed Murtoa $10 pp. 11 am Dunmunkle Sumpoiler at Murtoa - $5 pp 

12:30 pm entry to Woods Farming & Heritage Museum and lunch - $30 pp (entry and lunch). Then onto 
Silo Art Trail. 6 pm dinner in town. 

Monday 11th: We all head home. 

OR extend on your road trip to Swan Hill to see Veteran Car Rally. (make your own arrangements) 

Accommodation: 

Motel Glynlea – 26 Stawell Road: 03 53820145 

Majestic – 56 Stawell Road : 03 53820144 

Entrants are responsible for booking their accommodation. 

RSVP Roy 55628169 by 24th September. 

 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at the Dillon’s or Chislett’s farm, or at King Cole or call Andrew 

Serra and he will come and pick up. Thanks to everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up at the 
moment so please keep them coming in.   
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W&DHV Club Inc General Meeting Minutes – July 30th 2021 

COVID CANCELLATION 
 

W&DHVC Committee Meeting Minutes -11th August 2021 

Present: Ken Perrett, Bryan O’Meara, Graham Conn, Geoff Houston, Ted Drake, Roy Begelhole, Peter Carter, Karen 

Carter, Ian Rees, Ashley Wright. 

Apologies: Martin Dunstan, Ross Millard. Moved to accept apologies: Ted Drake; 2nd Bryan O’Meara. Carried. 

Minutes of previous meeting: Moved to accept July Committee meeting minutes as printed in July newsletter: Roy 

Begelhole; 2nd Peter Carter. Carried. 

Business Arising: Actions from last Committee meeting are first in General Business below. 

Correspondence: 

In: Invoices by mail/email from City Memorial Bowls, Dick Mills Plastering, Darrian Office and Roy Begelhole to 

reimburse for Plumber. Newsletters from Newcomb, Gippsland; Emailed newsletters from Hamilton, SW Morris 

Minor, Mt Gambier; Restored Cars Magazine; SWC monthly statement; membership forms and payments .Auditors 

report from McLaren Hunt. Membership application from Daniel Missen (see below). 

Out: Letter to VicRoads with names of non-financial members at August 1st with vehicles on CPS. Moved to accept 

correspondence: Graham Conn; 2nd Bryan O’Meara. Carried. 

Reports 

Treasurer:  

Account balances presented. Accounts received and payments made since July presented. Accounts for August 
presented for payment. Moved to approve accounts and pay invoices: Geoff Houston; 2nd Roy Begelhole. Carried. 
Treasurer provided the P&L report and Balance Sheet plus the auditor’s report. Auditors report all good. Treasurer to 

review reports at September Committee meeting and have ready for circulation to members for the AGM. 

Engine Committee: Nothing happening. 

Club Captain: Christmas in July event which was planned for August 1st was cancelled due to COVID lockdown. 
Camperdown Clocktower run for August 29th -To be confirmed. 
Warrnambool Showgrounds Reserve – received request for our participation with cars for event on Nov 27th .Moved 
to support the event and make it the Club run for November: Ian Chislett. 2nd Peter Carter. Carried. 
Warrnambool Show on Oct 30. Agreed to support as before. 
Mid-week: August 12th run is on!. September run to Charlies at Pt Fairy: Meet at Dennington vacant lot next to 

Woolworths at 1pm and at Charlies at 2pm. 

Community Service Coordinator: Next run is Archie Graham on October 5th. 

Request from Clare Vaughn about our involvement in the Seniors Festival program in October. Moved to support this 

involvement and get volunteers at August general meeting: Bryan O’Meara; 2nd Roy Begelhole. Carried 

Federation Rep: Report in recent Age newspaper and about misuse of CPS. Bendigo cancelled due to uncertainty 
about COVID lockdowns and financial implications. Slimline CPS plates now available and can swap over with your 
existing ones. See elsewhere in newsletter for more details. 
General Business: 

• Ken to buy 200 Club pens to be sold for $3ea. Moved to buy: Karen Carter 2nd Bryan O’Meara. Carried. 

• Clubrooms work on Committee room ongoing with plastering done. Painting in progress. Progress underway 
to lay stone pavers with pavers received and stones being removed. Move to write to Bamstone to thank 
them for bluestones: Roy Begelhole; 2nd Ian Chislett. Carried. 

• Membership renewal: 19 resigned, 3 deceased, one not in contact or paid. 377 financial members now. 

• 2022 Calendar finalised and 200 being printed and will be ready before end of month. 

• Boom spray to be towed behind ride on mower assembled and nearly ready for use. 

• Karen to scope what types of kitchen servery blind available and get quotes. 
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• August meeting speaker on strokes to be put on hold and reschedule for October. Ian to advise speaker. 

• Penrite newsletter ad with AB Autos has been paid for next 12 months but yet to receive ad text. 

• Draft AGM Committee report reviewed. Moved to publish unchanged: Karen Carter; 2nd I Chislett. Carried. 

• Honours board update in progress by Bryan O’Meara. 

• Working bee for laying pavers – bring up at general meeting 

• Schedule for Roys Rally in October reviewed and to be published in newsletter. 
New member application: 
Moved to approve new member application from Daniel Missen: Ken Perrett, Roy Begelhole. .(not paid yet) Carried. 
Meeting closed at 8:45pm. 
 

2020 AGM Minutes 
Note: Due to the COVID 19 pandemic and restrictions on gatherings, the AGM was conducted by mailing out the four 
resolutions required by the Club’s Constitution, reports and voting forms for Club Officer positions to all members on 
the membership roster as of August 2020. A restricted meeting was held at the Clubrooms on September 26th 2020 
at 3pm. The President and Secretary and some Committee members plus two Scrutineers were present. The 
Committee had previously appointed Doug Byron and Murray Murfett to act as Scrutineers in person at 3pm on the 
26th to count the votes which had been emailed, mailed or delivered in person at the Clubrooms. The Club’s Rules 
state that voting can either be by those present at the AGM or by mail and that 15 members form a quorum. 34 
voting forms were received from Club members by 3 pm on September 26th and were counted by the Scrutineers. 
The outcome of vote counting was as follows: 

Resolution 1: That the Minutes of the last A.G.M as printed in the August 2020 newsletter be accepted. 

Moved: Ashley Wright: 2nd Peter Carter. Carried. 

Resolution 2: That the Annual Report of the Committee as printed in the August 2020 newsletter be accepted. 

Moved Graham Conn: 2nd Martin Dunstan. Carried. 

Resolution 3: That the Treasurers Report and Audit Report as mailed/emailed to Club Members be accepted. 

Moved: Annette Cuolahan: 2nd Ian Rees. Carried. 

Resolution 4: That McLaren Hunt Financial be appointed auditors for the 2020/2021 financial year. 

Moved: Anette Cuolahan; 2nd Ian Rees. Carried. 

The vote for all of the Club Officers as listed below was in favour of all nominees. 

Position  Nominee Nominator Seconder YES NO 

President Ken Perrett Damian Lane Harold Herd √  

Vice President Bryan O’Meara Doug Byron Ian Rees √  

Secretary Ian Rees Annette Cuolahan Murray Murfett √  

Assistant Secretary Martin Dunstan Ian Rees Jim Dart √  

Treasurer Ross Millard Ken Perrett Ian Rees √  

Assistant Treasurer Annette Cuolahan Harold Herd Ross Millard √  

Membership Officer Ian Rees Peter Carter Martin Dunstan √  

Property Officer C/World Graham Conn Bryan O’Meara Peter Carter √  

Property Officer Clubrooms Ted Drake  Annette Cuolahan Murray Murfett √  

Newsletter Editor  John Nicolson  Ken Stepnell Jim Dart √  

Asst Newsletter Editor Karen Carter Bill Poynton Ashley Wright √  

Webmaster Frances Guyett Max Dumesny Jos Beks √  

Club Captain      

Midweek Captain Wally & Doreen Melis   √  

Community Service  Co-ord Ken Perrett Roy Begelhole Martin Dunstan √  

Promotions Officer Martin Dunstan Murray Murfett Ian Rees √  
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Federation delegates  Ian Chislett Ashley Wright Graham Conn √  

 Ashley Wright  Keith Harris Graham Conn √  

Librarian Roy Begelhole Jim Dart Ashley Wright √  

Safety Check Officers Daryl Jago  Damian Lane Keith Harris √  

 Mark Stevens Graham Conn Ian Rees √  

 Terry Mansbridge  Martin Dunstan Jim Dart √  

 Peter Carter Graham Conn Ashley Wright √  

 Roy Begelhole  Keith Harris Graham Conn √  

 Ken Perrett Peter Carter Keith Harris √  

 Jacob Hinkley Justin Dart Jason Hinkley √  

 Jason Hinkley Justin Dart Jacob Hinkley √  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett Murray Murfett Damian Lane √  

 Ian Rees Roy Begelhole Murray Murfett √  

 Ray Smith Peter Carter Doug Byron √  

Engine Committee Graham Conn Bill Poynton Peter Carter √  

 David Crowe-Owen Bev Conn Bill Poynton √  

 Kelvin Boyle  Harold Herd Doug Byron √  

 Geoff Houston Ian Chislett Bev Conn √  

 Ian Chislett Ashley Wright Bev Conn √  

 Graeme McLeod Bev Conn Bill Poynton √  

Club Permit Officer Brian McGarvie Roy Begelhole Ken Perrett √  

Permit Signatures Ken Perret Ken Stepnell Damian Lane √  

 Roy Begelhole Harold Herd Ian Rees √  

 Max Dumesny Keith Harris Ken Stepnell √  

 Robert Donohue Ian Chislett Ashley Wright √  

 Ian Chislett Graham Conn Ken Perrett √  

 Graham Conn Ken Stepnell Bill Poynton √  

 Ian Rees Martin Dunstan Erik Carlsson √  

 Jacob Hinkley Justin Dart Jason Hinkley √  

 Jason Hinkley Justin Dart Jacob Hinkley √  

General Committee Ted Drake  Ian Chislett Bill Poynton √  

 Peter Carter  Doug Byron Harold Herd √  

 Martin Dunstan Ken Stepnell Erik Carlsson √  

 Graham Conn Roy Begelhole Bryan O’Meara √  

 Geoff Houston  Ian :Chislett Ian Rees √  

 Roy Begelhole  Ken Perrett Ian Chislett √  

 Ian Chislett Damian Lane Ian Rees √  

Maintenance Doug Byron Erik Carlsson Bryan O’Meara √  

 Ben Dinwoodie Bryan O’Meara Ian Chislett √  

 Ted Drake Doug Byron Bryan O’Meara √  

Catering  Coordinator Bev Conn Karen Carter Peter Carter √  

Ian Rees – Secretary.  
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Club Committee Report for 2021 AGM 
Another year dealing with COVID 19! There were no general meetings last year for eight month until 
November 2020 when we restarted and continued until July 2021 with another lockdown. The Committee 
kept functioning during lockdowns by email and phone until we met again in November. The 2020 AGM 
was also not able to be attended in person but we sent out reports, notices of motion and voting forms and 
the annual election was carried out in September with a few Committee members and scrutineers at the 
Clubrooms to count votes. During lockdowns our Newsletter Editor was compiling the newsletter but there 
were a lot of blanks in the calendar of events. 

In November 2020 events started again with the mid-week coffee runs and Club runs. In December we had 
the Christmas party at the Clubrooms. After negotiations with the local Council and Victorian Health Dept 
we were able to have our display at Lake Pertobe in January. However, it had to be just cars and no fences 
or BBQ. All went well and there were 112 cars on display. That was followed by Australia Day BBQ, 
Bunnings BBQ in February and mother’s day lunch at the Clubrooms. Unfortunately for those members 
who look forward every year to the Bendigo and Ballarat swap meets, they were cancelled due to concerns 
about the potential impact of COVID restrictions. 

By June 2021 just prior to membership subscription renewal the Club’s membership was about 390. That is 
slightly above the same time in 2019 so COVID has not affected membership. With subs renewals 
completed this August there have been about 24 members who have resigned or passed away and 
membership is about 375. We welcome recent new members and hope that you meet new friends at the 
Club and get involved with our activities. 

Since July 2020 the Club has had an unusually high number of members who have passed away. They 
included Cob Owen, Ron Wilsher, Miriam Welton, Jack Gore (Foundation member), Wendy Boyle, George 
Politis and Aileen Morgan. Jack’s funeral was held at the clubrooms. Vale to all those members and many 
being long term members. 

At the Clubrooms, finishing work was conducted with the installation of blinds, the purchase of a 
refrigerator, microwave, vacuum cleaner and 12 bifold tables courtesy of a grant from the Warrnambool 
City Council. Repairs were carried out on the roof above the kitchen as a leak caused damage to a portion 
of the kitchen ceiling. In mid-2021 work commenced on the room intended to be the enlarged Committee 
Room and combine it with the adjacent small bathroom. Other projects started were the tidy up of the 
outside to make it a covered BBQ area and also creation of a paved area out front by the entrance made 
possible with a kind donation of bluestone pavers. 

In the beginning of 2021 a subcommittee was formed to look at the scope and cost of building a shed in the 
northwest of the property as conceptually approved in the original planning permit. Scoping work 
continues. 

The financial position of the Club is secure. In late 2020 the outstanding balance of the loan was paid off 
and saved about $500 in interest charges. Also, the number of members receiving the newsletter by mail 
has continued to drop in the last year and is now about 70 and saves another $700 per year. The COVID 
lockdowns did however have an impact on revenue and especially because a BBQ was not possible at Lake 
Pertobe. Calendar sales are always a good source of extra income and due to demand 180 were printed 
and sold for the 2021 year and 200 are being printed for 2022. Scrap batteries have also been a good 
fundraiser. 

All Club Members benefit from about 30 key volunteers mainly in office bearer positions running the Club. 
The President, Treasurer, Committee, Safety Check Officers, Property Officer, Newsletter Ed, Federation 
Rep, Catering Committee, those doing maintenance and work on the Clubrooms plus others put in many 
hours of unpaid work. Thank you for the efforts of those volunteers this past year including those who are 
retiring. This year we need volunteers in particular for the vacant positions of Club Captain and a 
Federation Representative. If you have the time please contact someone on the Committee. 

Ian Rees – Club Secretary for and on behalf of the Club President and Committee  
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2022 Club Calendars 

2022 Calendars are being printed by Star Printing and there is a great 

selection of Club Members cars for each month. The price is $15 and 

is good value for a great calendar which is also a fundraiser for the 

Club. The Calendars will be available from the August general meeting 

onwards. Bring along money and buy calendars for your shed, 

kitchen, Mum, Dad, kids, grandkids, Auntie Maud, Uncle Albert and 

anyone you want to stay in favour of. Ken Perrett, Roy Begelhole and 

myself have calendars and you can also contact us. 

 Ian Rees. 

 

 

Federation Zoom Meeting – 7/8/2021 
• Financial- $11,562.05 cr Balance 9/8/21 

• Vintage Motorcycle Club run at Maryborough over Labour weekend had 60 entrants at the last one. 
There has been up to 120 entrants previously and has been going for 50 years.  

• CPS – There was a report in the Age newspaper about CPS saying that people are getting cheap 
Rego and not doing the right thing. The Report did not include that it is estimated that the spend by 
the Movement is well over 1 Billion Dollars. Slimline plates, same number replacement plates and 
replacement same number slimline plates are now available. Information can be found on Vicroads 
website. 

• Bendigo Swap Meet has been cancelled. This was discussed at length. It has been resolved that the 
financial outlay to set it up and then be cancelled at the last minute would devastate the savings of 
the Federation and Bendigo Clubs. The financial risks of arranging it to make a small profit were too 
great. There would be $100,000 invested before the Swap to make $20,000 - $30,000 profit. It has 
been noticed that since 2019 Swap about ¼ of site holders did not renew their site booking. Some 
maybe getting too old or cannot find stock. Thinking about having a Car Show the Swap weekend 
instead of the Marong Picnic. They can fit 200-250 cars in the sheds. Estimated $5000 - $6000 to run 
then have a market on Sunday. Want to know what Clubs and Members think. 

• Working on having a Decades display each year. Eg- one year have 19311941 then following year 
have next decade. 

• Bendigo to Castlemaine event 28/8/21 - Cancelled. 

• Marong picnic 29/8/21 - Cancelled. 

• Baw Baw October – still proceeding. 

• AHMF Zoom Meeting in September.  

• March 2022- Face to face meeting in Canberra. It is important to get close to Politicians to discuss 
the Movement in general. More importantly, the move to electric vehicles in 2030 and supply of 
fuel and the price of it. 

• The AGM was held. Federation Financially strong and balance in surplus.   
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2014-2015 running at a loss but last 5 years made profits.  

• Election of Office Bearers- 

President-  Neil Athorn 

Vice President-  John Kennett 

Secretary-  Rebecca Dempsey 

Treasurer-  Brett Holloway 

 

 
Eye candy - 1959 Lister Jaguar Costin roadster 
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DELAGES TO DARWIN OR BUST! 

It might be the Viking blood that encourages Erik Carlsson to be adventurous. He recently joined fellow 
vintage Delage owners in a 4,000km, month long rally from Adelaide to Darwin as a challenge, which was 
also in aid of the Royal Flying Doctor Service. 

The Rally was organised by fellow Club member, Delage devotee and restoration mentor David Rentsch 
and was to be held 12 months ago but Coronavirus concerns got in the way and it was re-organised, and 
held last month. 

As with all car rallies there were the usual breakdowns and anxious moments. Erik headed off from 
Warrnambool with a very noisy exhaust caused by a big backfire the day before and had frightened every 
living creature by the time he got to Murray Bridge and had to replace his muffler to prevent further 
animal cruelty. Others had breakdowns and spoke highly of the RACV Roadside Assist. And the requisite 
border passes and lockdowns in South Australia and the Northern Territory caused by Co-vid 19 created 
extra dilemmas. 

Asked about the trip, Erik said that Uluru, Mataranka Hot Springs and then arriving in Darwin without 
losing too much of the car were the highlights. 

And almost there, Erik stopped just outside Darwin at Bunnings to buy, in his words, ‘some screws and nuts 
& bolts to help keep his car together”. By pure coincidence, Doug Byron, on a 3-month touring holiday in 
WA &NT (accompanied by Bev, and friends Hilton & Anne Boyle) had also stopped at the same Bunnings 
store, and spotted a vintage car in the carpark.  On closer inspection, Doug realised it was Eriks! But Doug 
had been unshaven during the trip and was looking like a younger version of Father Christmas and Erik 
didn’t recognise him, resulting in a jovial re-introduction. But on departing, and after 4,000km of almost 
trouble-free motoring, Eriks Delage failed to start, and Doug and a couple of others had to push start it! 

Erik and his dependable Delage had a great trip and he was one of two drivers to receive a reliability 
trophy. 

 

Eriks hard earned Trophy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David Rentsch’s 1929 DMN Delage on departure 

by Murray Murfett 
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Classsifieds 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

 

Club Merchandise For Sale 

Club logo pens for sale for $2.50 

Club membership windscreen stickers (3 inch square) for sale for $3.00. 

See Ken 

Wanted 

Wanted Vintage Holden outside Body Badge to complete my 1930 Buick Sedan Phone Ray 0411365841 

For Sale 

1976 Rolls Royce Silver Shadow Sedan. $30 000 

REGO: RMP 052,  JCW 5188980,  SRH 23218 

Ring Walter 0419 598 338 

 

One new engine stand,650 kg. $170.00 

Ray 0411365841 

 

 

1966 Ford Mustang Coupe. $37 500 OVNO 

Well known club car in excellent condition. 

LHD, strong 289 V8, 3 speed auto 

Club REGO:70837H, Engine/Chassis # 168765 

Ring John 0437 938 090 
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Advertisements : 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SEACOMBE HOUSE PORT FAIRY 
Seacombe House – Motor Inn 

Guest House & Historic Cottages 

Seacombe House 
 

22 Sackville Street Port Fairy Vic 3284 
Phone [03] 5568 1082 
enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au 
www.seacombehouse.co.au 

 

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
mailto:enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au
http://www.seacombehouse.co.au/


Page | 14 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

N. L. & B. H. McCULLAGH 
ENGINE RECONDITIONING SPECIALISTS 

 

 

171 Fairy Street Warrnambool Victoria 3280 

Phone: (03) 5562 7622 Fax: (03) 5562 3823 

Email: nmengine@bigpond.com 

 

mark unwin 
shed 5/1071 raglan parade 

warrnambool VIC 3280 
p 5562 6884 

• custom work 

• cars 

• boats 

• trucks 

• motorbikes 

• ag machinery 

• seat repairs 

• hood linings 

• door trims 

• carpets 

• ute canopies 

• trailer canopies 

• boat travel covers 

• annexe & shade accessories  

 

L.W. CLAVEN NOMINEES 
FACTORY LEASING AND RENTALS 

Brian Claven 

Mobile: 0418 527 613 

Factory 18 – (Off Walsh Road), Warrnambool Vic. 3280 

Phone A.H. : 5561 7557 



Page | 15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BEAUTY IS IN THE EYE OF THE BEHOLDER 

For almost 30 years Shannons have been committed to providing tailored insurance products for the 

motoring enthusiast. We understand the passion and the sheer emotional attachment motoring 

enthusiasts have for their special vehicle - even Goggomobils. 

Today, Shannons is the insurer of choice for motoring enthusiasts 

across Australia, providing innovative and flexible insurance options, 

like a 10% Multi policy discount when you add a home and/or 

contents policy to your existing Shannons car or bike policy. You can 

even pay your premium monthly at no additional cost.  

So call Shannons for a  quote on 13 46 46 

 

Jeremy Clements 

Regional Development Officer - Warrnambool 

Shannons Insurance 

Mobile: 0431 690 822 

Email: chords.classic@gmail.com 

 

 

   

 

mailto:chords.classic@gmail.com
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